Hi All,

Warm weather is coming and Dues have to be paid by the March meeting, 3-9-82.

Dale will have a Tech Clinic at the March meeting.

Back to basics, Rally will be held at East Harbor State Park. Contact Jim Brower if you wish to volunteer as a worker at the National BMW MOA Rally.

The last meeting there were 20 members present and 1 guest. The Freeze out was held last weekend and Don Smith Reports,

25 people braved the elements to either visit or spend the night at Maumee Bay State Park. The Campers were-

Norm & Carolyn
Ed, Marjorie & Mark
Don, Jennie & Krista
Ray & Connie
Merle & Nancy
Bob, Cindy & Ryan & ?

Vistors Were,

Huntz & Marcy & Larry Berry Jim Brower

Judy Peterson & Friend Mark Thrift

From Pa. Gayle & Judy and 2 friends of Norms showed up. Winners of Awards were,

Youngest-Krista
Long Distance-Mark Thrift
Mickey Mouse-Jennie
Anti-Freeze-Norm&Carolyn

Trophies were donated by Don Arquette.

2 Brave souls rode bikes to the freeze-out, Jim Brower (only 3 miles) Bob Peck rode from Gibsonburge with Ryan behind him.

Home made beef vegatable soup was made by Jennie and enjoyed by all.

See you all at our next meeting 3-9-82

Dan K. Braun